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17/10/2021  22:21:312021/3725/P OBJ Joanne O'Brien Firstly, a general comment on the application: I am concerned that it appears to be so short on details.

1. Front elevation: The drawings do not correspond with the details of the existing front elevation. The existing 

windows are in keeping with the character and period of the building and they should be kept in their current 

design, as is the case with other buildings in the terrace. 

2. The shop-front is not aluminium, it is timber. I am at a loss to understand why the applicants have described 

it thus. Why have they supplied no photographs of the shop-front? The proposed aluminium shop front is not 

suitable for this building. The original 19th design of the shop -front should be preserved as it was when the 

corner shop, Greens Grocery at 143/5 Highgate Rd was refurbished. Any changes to the shop-front at 147 

would be harmful to the historic character of the building and mean a reduction in the quality of the local 

environment in this conservation area.  

3. Shop-front sign: The proposed sign is too big for this type of building. And it appears that the proposed 

three lights are positioned in order to illuminate it. No other shop on this row has such inappropriate lighting. 

The applicants should be specifically directed not to have an illuminated sign. 

4. Where will the bins be sited? The drawings submitted do not contain any information about this important 

point. There is no door shown for access at the back. There is already a problem with the large bins of Greens 

Grocery, and those of number 1b and number 1c Wesleyan Place blocking the pavement at the top of 

Wesleyan place, so that the pavement is impassable at the that point. 

 5. There is no information on the proposed plan about the ground floor. It is not clear what are the 

arrangements for the kitchen. There is no information about the duct for cooking fumes on the ground floor. 

Currently the cooking fumes can be most unpleasant and intrusive.

6. It also appears that the applicants wish to extend the first-floor bedroom. The proposed window at the back 

of the extension would mean a significant loss of privacy for the immediate neighbours.

Page 26 of 150


